
The August 1, 2012 Resolution of the Washtenaw County Board of Commissioners 
(Res. No. 12-0117) required that prior to and as a prerequisite to the filing of the Articles 
of Incorporation for the new Act 196 Authority by the County that AATA publish details 
of the service and funding plan in newspapers of general circulation in Washtenaw 
County and that letters of notice be sent to each city, village and township elected 
official in the County alerting them to the County’s intention to file the Articles of 
Incorporation on a certain date. 

On September 28, 2012, AATA sent the City Clerk and members of the City Council 
official notice of the County’s intent to file the Articles of Incorporation on October 3, 
2012.    This letter satisfied the notice prerequisite established by the County, and after 
confirmation that the publication prerequisite had also been satisfied, the County filed 
the Articles.   

Pursuant to the Articles, 30-days after their filing, the Act 196 Authority becomes 
operative.   On or about November 4, a new notice will be sent by or on behalf of the 
Authority to each city, village and township elected official giving formal notice of their 
right to opt-out of the Authority. 










































